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Dear Health and Community Services Committee,  

Health Ombudsman Bill 2013 

Optometrists Association Australia (OAA) welcomes the opportunity to provide feedback on the Health 

Ombudsman Bill 2013 currently before the Queensland Parliament. OAA is the peak professional 

body for Australian optometrists. Optometry is a registered health profession, and the Association 

represents close to 93% of optometrists registered with the Optometry Board of Australia, including (in 

conjunction with our Queensland state division) those practising in Queensland.  

The Association recognises that the intent of the Bill is to strengthen the health complaints 

management system in Queensland. The Association supports the main objects of the Bill (to protect 

the health and safety of the public; to promote professional, safe and competent practice by health 

practitioners; to promote high standards of service delivery by health service organisations; and, to 

maintain public confidence in the management of complaints and other matters relating to the 

provision of health services). We believe that it is important to have in place an appropriate and well 

considered health care complaints system to ensure that these objects are met.  

In general and where it is working effectively, we believe that a nationally consistent complaints 

management system is preferable as it supports a greater understanding and limits confusion 

amongst both practitioners and consumers regarding how complaints should be made and how they 

will be addressed.  

This is important, as a clear understanding amongst health practitioners of when and how complaints 

should be made, the steps and processes of how complaints are addressed, as well as the rights and 

responsibilities of the complainant and the practitioner, is likely to support the more timely, appropriate 

and consistent, registering of a complaint. We believe it can also support a more fluid process that is 

less confusing for all stakeholders to understand, as opposed, for instance, to the proposed 

Queensland system where a complaint may be referred to other entities to be dealt with. A national 

complaints system also recognises that both health practitioners and patients move between states 

and territories.   

Given the seeming preference for a jurisdiction-specific complaints and notification system in 

Queensland, the Association provides the following comments. 

We commend the Government on the inclusion of clearly articulated timeframes, which provide all 

stakeholders with clear time markers for some elements of the complaints management process, 

though note that this could be strengthened by specifying timeframes around the QCAT review 

processes.  

We further note that the Bill modifies the requirement for health practitioners to mandatorily notify 

impairments of other health practitioners. The Bill provides exceptions, within tight limits, to the 

mandatory notification requirements of the National Law for health practitioners treating other health 
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